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St Peter’s C.E. Primary School, Turncroft Rd., DARWEN. Lancashire. BB3 2BW

Tel: 01254 701299   

office@stpetersdarwen.blackburn.sch.uk
14th July 2020
Dear Parent/carers,

Firstly I would like to thank all our St Peter’s families for their patience, understanding and support throughout what has been the most challenging time I think most of us have ever lived through. You have all been in my thoughts and prayers and I hope that all our families have made it through to July without any tragedy or heartbreak.
Following Government guidance, we are planning for a full re-opening of the school on September 2nd, although it will still not be ‘normal’. It is anticipated that the virus will still be in our community and that, as a school, we will have to maintain certain measures in order to reduce the risk of infection as far as possible. In light of this, there will be staggered entry and exit times for all classes, separate break and lunchtimes and little movement of staff and children around school. We must insist that these times are adhered to in order to minimise the number of people in the school grounds at any one time.

	Class
	Start time
	Entrance
	Finish time
	Exit

	Oak


	9am
	Reception
	3.30pm
	Reception

	Hawthorn


	8.45am
	Reception
	3.15pm
	Reception

	Rowan


	9am
	Front yard
	3.30pm
	Front yard

	Beech


	8.45am
	Front yard
	3.15pm
	Front yard

	Larch
	9am
	Bottom junior yard- back door
	3.30pm
	Fire door- enter through carpark

	Willow
	8.45am
	Bottom junior yard- back door
	3.15pm
	Fire door- enter through carpark

	Alder
	8.30am
	Bottom junior yard- back door
	3.00pm
	Back door- enter through carpark

	Ash
	9am
	Bottom junior yard- back door
	3.30pm
	Back door- enter through carpark

	Sycamore
	8.45am
	Bottom junior yard- fire door
	3.15pm
	Fire door- enter through carpark

	Elm
	8.30am
	Bottom junior yard- fire door
	3.00pm
	Fire door- enter through carpark


When arriving and leaving school, we ask that you adhere to social distancing rules and do not congregate at entrances. There are markings on all playgrounds for parents and children to wait on when arriving and collecting their children. Only one adult per family should come onto the school grounds.

While the children are in school, they will stay in their own class bubble with the same staff. This is to follow guidelines to ensure track and trace will be successful in the event of any illness. Although we will educate the children to strict hygiene and contact rules, we will not insist on social distancing within their bubble. This is in accordance with government guidance. The most effective way to keep safe is regular hand washing and reduced contact with others, particularly face to face. In the juniors, all children will be sat in rows facing forwards. In the infants, there will be no carpet time in lessons and the children will be sat more spaced out at tables. We are making every effort to make the school day as normal as possible for the children. There will be an emphasis on well-being throughout the curriculum and high priority given to ensuring the children settle back into routines as quickly and easily as possible, given the amount of time some have been away from school.

The children will not be allowed to bring anything to school other than a coat and a packed lunch if that is their option. Again this is to reduce the risk of infection. In year 5 and 6, children are allowed to bring a mobile phone if they need this to walk home alone. They will be required to complete a form from the school office in order to bring a phone. Any phones brought in to school should be in a clear plastic bag and handed to the class teacher in the morning on entry to school. They will be kept in the teacher’s drawer during the day.
All packed lunches must be brought to school in either a plastic bag (carrier bag or food bag) or a plastic lunch box (Tupperware type box). No fabric lunchboxes can be brought to school as these are deemed a health risk. Children may bring a named plastic water bottle to school which will be kept on their desk to give access to drinking water during the day.

All classes will be timetabled a whole morning or a whole afternoon of PE each week. The children will come to school wearing their PE kit on that day. As PE lessons will be outside, please ensure your child has an outdoor PE kit: black jogging/tracksuit bottoms and a green or black hoodie/sweatshirt (no logo). Children will be allowed to wear trainers for outdoor PE. The classteacher will inform you of your PE day once term starts (no PE in the first week).

Breakfast club will re-open for all children, although the new reception children will not be able to access it until Monday 7th September. To try and keep the children as separate as possible, we have decided to organise the breakfast club into 4 different groups: Oak and Hawthorn will be based in Oak class and will enter through Oak class fire door; Rowan and Beech will be based in Rowan class and enter through their fire door; Larch, Alder and Willow will be based in Larch class and enter through their fire door; Ash, Sycamore and Elm will be based in Ash class and will enter through the back door. Entry to breakfast club will ONLY be between 8am and 8.15am in order that we minimise the number of parents on school grounds at any one time. Regular late arrival will result in no entry to breakfast club. There will still be a cost of £1.50 which can be paid in advance on Parentpay or will be added to your account each day. This account will have to be cleared by the end of every week. Failure to do so will result in no further entry to breakfast club. The children will be offered a choice of toast, yogurt or fruit each day with a drink of juice or water.

We should all continue to be alert to the symptoms of coronavirus and NOT send your child to school if they, or anyone else in your household show any of these signs (see government website www.gov.uk). Any positive tests should always be reported to school.

I am very conscious that there is a lot of information in this letter and hope that you can understand the amount of planning that has had to go into the re-opening of our school to all pupils in order to make it as safe as possible within the government guidance. We are expecting a further document to be released at the end of August. In the event that this makes significant changes to the way the school can operate, we will as always contact you via text, e-mail and the website to ensure you are fully informed. 
In the meantime, I hope you can all enjoy a safe summer.
Mrs V Weddle

Headteacher

